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December  14,  2013  

 
Look for the pullout 
inside the newsletter 
regarding our Holiday 
Luncheon.  Make your 

reservations now.  
Bring your family, 

friends, and neighbors.  
Start the Holiday 
Season with your 

friends at Polio Epic! 

 
 

PPOOLLIIOOEPIC, IINNCC.. 

October-November  2013 

Southern Arizona 

Post-Polio 

Support Group 
Est. 1985 

P.O. Box 17556 

Tucson, AZ 85731-7556 

(520) 750-8608 

(message) 

www.polioepic.org 

The opinions expressed in this publication are those of the individual writers and do not necessarily constitute an endorsement or approval by  

POLIO EPIC, INC.  If you have personal medical problems, please consult your own physician. 

 

Welcome to another new year of Polio Epic, Inc.  I hope all of you enjoyed your 

summer break.  I want to thank all of you for your vote of confidence in selecting me 

once again as your President for our new Polio Epic year.  I want to thank and welcome 

all of our Board Members, who will also be serving along with me.  Board members 

are listed on the back of our Newsletters as well as on our Website www.polioepic.org.  

Please feel free to contact me or any Board Member if you have questions or require 

assistance.  Our newest Executive Board Member, Marty Culter, has begun serving as 

Secretary. 

 As you can see by the fact that we have gone back to publishing the Newsletter 

under the name of Polio Epic Inc, that we may be making some changes this year.  The 

discontinuation of publishing the ALPS (Arizona League of Polio Survivors) jointly 

with Phoenix based Polio Echo, Inc. came about because Polio Echo has decided to go 

under the umbrella of the Phoenix based Arizona Spinal Cord Injury Association (a 

Chapter of the Christopher and Dana Reeve Foundation).  The ASCIA in Phoenix will 

be assisting Polio Echo with the publication of their newsletter as well as offering other 

opportunities to them.  We will, however, continue to work with Polio Echo on other 

joint mutual endeavors as always in supporting polio survivors. 

 Since it is a new year, it is Membership Renewal time.  Please remember to send 

your annual $10.00 membership and any donations directly to our Treasurer, Nannoe 

Westbrook.  Membership forms are always in our Newsletters.  We need funds to 

continue Polio Epic and the many services we provide to our members.  Thank you in 

advance for your speedy cooperation. 

 Our September 14th General Membership Program included a presentation by 

the Green Valley Sheriff’s Auxiliary Volunteers Scam Squad.  This organization serves 

all of Pima County and is designed to educate and warn senior citizens on how to 

prevent the many fraudulent scams that are out in the public attempting to take 

advantage of seniors in stealing senior citizens financial resources.  I am pleased to 

announce that we are going to add a web link from Polio Epic website directly to Green 

Valley Sheriff’s Auxiliary Volunteers so that our members can easily access this 

valuable information.  Look for this soon! 

 Our October GMM on October 12th will include a presentation by the Tucson 

based Arizona Spinal Cord Injury Association.  Although Polio Epic will not be going 

under the umbrella of the ASCIA, we can as individual polio survivors join this 

organization free of charge and take advantage of the opportunities they offer in the 

Tucson area to persons with spinal cord injuries, and remember “polio survivors” are 

considered “spinal cord injury survivors” as well.  ASCIA member applications will be 

available at the meeting. 

 Our Board has begun working on the December 14th, Holiday Luncheon.  In this 

Newsletter you will find the informational flyer needed to participate in what has 

always proven to be a most an enjoyable and happy gathering for all of us.  Our 

entertainment will once again be the fabulous “The Gatekeepers”.  

  Our Board is looking forward to another successful year and spending time with 

each of you personally at our events.  Come join us whenever possible! 

 

Cece Axton, President 
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Board of Directors 

Executive Board 2013-2014 
President, CeCe Axton 520-495-5122 axton@cox.net 

Vice President, Dave Marsh 520-327-3252 Davidmarsh519@yahoo.com  

Treasurer, Nannoe Westbrook 520-797-6898 Nannoe1@aol.com 

Secretary, Marty Cutler 520-572-7916  martyaz44@hotmail.com 

Marty Baldwin 520-795-6157 martybaldwin86@gmail.com 

Frank Frisina 520-327-3252 shinybear@msn.com 

Virginia Hanson 520-292-0652 vrhanson36@yahoo.com 

Kay Mason 520-442-9431 442-9431 

Micki Minner 520-743-1556 Mickiminner@msn.com 

Barbara Stough 520-887-4731 chasbarstough@juno.com 

Joanne Yager 520-296-1471 artist3jy6@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

You Can't Always Blame Other People - Wednesday, May 29, 2013 

By Gary Presley, author of Seven Wheelchairs, a life beyond Polio 

There's an interesting story in a recent New 

York Times about the treatment of people 

with disabilities by physicians here in the 

United States. Here's an interesting segment: 

The researchers then called more than 250 

doctors’ offices in four major cities across 

the country that offered care in areas like 

gynecology, urology, psychiatry, 

endocrinology and orthopedic surgery. The 

researchers presented themselves as the 

doctors that they were, and tried to make an 

appointment for the fictional patient.  

One out of five offices refused to even book 

an appointment. Some explained that their 

buildings were inaccessible to people in 

wheelchairs, but most refused simply 

because they had no equipment like height-

adjustable examining tables and chairs, 

specially designed weight scales or trained 

staff members to help move the patient out of 

the wheelchair.  

But even the offices that agreed to see the 

patient were not necessarily offering 

appropriate care. When pressed, some 

acknowledged that they had no plans or 

equipment for moving the patient. Others 

said that they would complete only the parts 

of the exam that they could — and forgo the 

rest. Fewer than 10 percent of these offices 

had appropriate equipment or employees 

trained to help patients with disabilities. 

It's a shame, obviously. Every person should 

have access to decent medical care. That 

said, it's a naive crip who doesn't get this at 

the first visit with a new physician. 

 

Doctors are trained to return the damaged to 

normal. And truth be told, there are few 

doctors who see disability as anything other 

than an impairment of normal. A physician 

can sometimes not understand that disability 

is normal. 

 

Secondly, a person with a disability should 

be very wary if a physician's office does not 

have adequate equipment or staff—or staff 

with the wrong attitude toward disability. I 

have never met this sort of attitude, other 

than an odd response to a telephone call to a 

Lenscrafters, one in another state. I 

requested an eye examination, and the 

response was "We don't do people in 

wheelchairs." 

 

That's minor, but speaking personally as 

someone messed up by polio, that ugly old 

mailto:Davidmarsh519@yahoo.com
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killer and maimer, I find most physicians 

younger than me are often entirely 

unfamiliar with the disease, its effects, and 

most especially with the subsequent effect 

called post-polio syndrome.  

 

This is complicated by the fact that I am 

ventilator-dependent, and most physicians 

only encounter ventilators in a hospital 

setting. The combination of these factors 

means that too often I find myself part of the 

diagnostic team. 

 

I accept that. I accept the situation because it 

gives me a greater sense of security. I begin 

accepting that about two decades ago when I 

begin occasionally encountering a physician 

who would argue with the fact that I am 

here, alive, a half-century after being 

inoculated by the Salk vaccine and ending 

up in an iron lung a week later. 

 

"Oh, that's not possible," has been the 

response I've heard more than once. 

 

The one thing that it has taught me—

which is a lesson applicable to anyone 

who walks into a physician's office—is to 

never acquiesce automatically to every 

decision that a physician makes. Or a 

nurse, or medical technician, for that 

matter.  

 

Ask "why." Ask "how." Ask about 

alternatives. 
 

It's a shame that people with disabilities 

must do this, but then again it 

isn't.  Everyone should do this. We are 

responsible for ourselves. Anyone who 

doesn't believe that may encounter far more 

problems in life than a visit to a physician's 

office that goes wrong. 

 

However, the news story was about access, 

and an example was given of a man in a 

wheelchair who had diabetes.  

In his 60s, overweight and in a wheelchair, 

the patient had been seeing doctors and 

nurses regularly for his diabetes. Only 

recently had they discovered a pressure sore 

after someone had finally, as he put it, 

“wanted to examine at my backside.” 

That's fine. I have no quarrel with criticism 

of the doctor or his facilities in this case. 

 

I have a greater quarrel with this patient's 

desire to place all of the blame on the 

physician. When was it time for him to say, 

"I need to be checked for pressure sores?" 

 

Physicians generally have a god complex. 

And why not? A physician tinkers amid the 

blood and guts, bones and electro-chemical 

reactions that keep us functioning. That's 

enough to inflate anyone's ego and generate 

a sense of entitlement to a house on a golf 

course and a new Mercedes-Benz.  

 

True enough, a good physician knows in a 

general sense he or she is smarter in the 

ways of the human body than the person 

being treated, but a good physician is also 

humble and open-minded. 

  

 

  



Contributions and Donations 

Leanora Benson 

Alma Bontempi 

Linda Carey 

Marty Cutler 

Rex Dunn 

Victoria Gabriel 

Patricia Hansen 

 James LaDuc 

 Frann Miescher 

Barbara Schoenhals 

Sharon Walton 

  Donation of $100 or more 

In Memory of: Charlie Minner 
Given by Frank Frisina and Dave Marsh 

 
 

HELLO and WELCOME to our NEW MEMBERS  

Be Sure to meet and get to know our new members! 
Dean Reid - Sierra Vista 

                            Amy Axton Horne - California 
                            Jonathan Axton - California 
 
 
 
 

From the Treasurer…Of Polio Epic 
 

MEMBERSHIP DUES 
 

LOOK AT YOUR ADDRESS LABEL! 
Our new fiscal year of 2013-2014 began September 1st.  Please 
check your mailing label.  If your label reads 2014 or higher, then 
you are paid up through August 2014.  Contact me if you have any 
questions at 520-797-6898 or email me at Nannoe1@aol.com. 
Remember that Polio Epic, Inc. is non-profit and all donations are 
tax deductible and appreciated!!  

IMPORTANT!  
POLIO EPIC, INC. is sent by bulk mail, it will not be forwarded to 
you if your address changes or if you are temporarily away.   
Members, please notify Polio Epic as soon as possible if your 
address changes. 
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Polio Epicõs Annual Holiday Luncheon 
 

WHEN: Saturday, December 14, 2013 
WHERE: Hilton - Tucson East 

7600 E. Broadway Blvd.  
TIME: 11:00 AM ~ Registration and Socializing 

11:30 AM ~ Welcome 
11:45 AM ~ Lunch will be served 

WHAT: ENTERTAINMENT:  The Gatekeepers 
Door Prizes 

COST: $14.00 per person 

 
Reservations and payment must be received no later than 

Tuesday, December 10, 2013 
 
 

Meals Include: 
Rolls and Butter on Tables 

Mixed baby greens salad with dried fruit, 
Tri-colored peppers, tomato wedges and 
Balsamic vinaigrette or ranch dressings 

Ice tea, Water on tables 
Chef's paring of rice or potato 

Fresh seasonal vegetable 
Holiday Desserts 

Coffee, Decaf and Hot Tea offered during dessert 
  

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 



 
Choices for Main Course:      

1. Sliced holiday HAM with cider glaze 
2. Sliced oven roasted TURKEY breast with turkey  
    Gravy and cranberry chutney 
3. VEGETABLE NAPOLEON - grilled portabella  
     Mushroom with grilled vegetables 

Make your reservation early – RESERVATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY 
TUESDAY. DECEMBER 10, 2013 

Polio Epic Luncheon 
Fill out and return with check made payable to Polio Epic 

Send to: 
 Nannoe Westbrook                                    

3151 W. Northern Cross Trail 
Tucson, AZ 85742-8607 

 
Please reserve the following number of tickets_____ 

 

Tickets @ $14.00 each = $_____________Total enclosed 
Please PRINT your name and phone number. 

 
Your name_________________________________________    

 
 Phone number_______________________ 

  
Print your name and the names of others attending below 

Please remember to circle the menu choices per each guest. 
Make checks payable for $14.00 per person to Polio Epic, and send by December 10th. 

Please PRINT in the names of the persons who will be attending and   circle     each menu 
choice request. 

Name__________________________________________________ Turkey    Ham  Vegetable 
       
Name__________________________________________________ Turkey    Ham  Vegetable 

Name__________________________________________________ Turkey    Ham    Vegetable 

Name__________________________________________________ Turkey    Ham    Vegetable 

Name__________________________________________________ Turkey    Ham    Vegetable 



                                      POLIO EPIC - MEMBERSHIP FORM  
 
TYPE:  Renewal  Ä               Has your address changed? No  Ä 
    New    Ä                   Yes Ä 
 
Name_______________________________________Spouse/Partner________________Date___________ 
 
Address________________________________________________Phone (______) ____________________ 
          
City______________________________________State_________Zip___________-__________ 
 
If you want to receive the newsletter via email: _______________________________________ 

      (Please print e-mail address clearly) 
_____I am UNABLE TO PAY dues at this time, but wish to continue my membership and receive the newsletter. 
 
_____Please remove my name from the mailing list.  I no longer wish to receive the newsletter. 
 
_____Check here if you do not want your name, address, phone number and email listed in the  
          POLIO DIRECTORY 
 
Enclosed is membership fee of $10.00 per person for one calendar year (2013-2014) 

       Amount enclosed for membership $ ______________ 

   Amount enclosed for charitable donation $_____________ 

                     Total enclosed $_____________ 

Make checks payable to Polio Epic, Inc., and return to P.O. Box 17556, Tucson, AZ 85731-7556 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!! 
 

 

POWERING DOWN 
            by  E.J. Anderegg   8/31/13 

We've all been told, òtoo soon smart; too late oldó; 
and we are not in these lifeboats alone. 

        Appears your elderõs reflection 
        Spurring new introspection, 

We trim sails for our journey beyond. 
  

When time lowers its shade, our memories fade, 
life tends to play some mischievous pranks. 

      Though weõre grateful, yet proud, 
      Self-respect wonõt be cowed; 

when our children have to fill in the blanks. 
  

Organizing -I fail; canõt juggle my mail 
All those balls I once kept in the air. 

      While dependence rejecting, 
      Dignity needs protecting 

Cringe at thoughts of my personal care. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TToo  ggeett   yyoouu rr   PPooll ii oo  EEpp ii cc,,  II nn cc..  ii nn   CCOOLLOORR  online , set you r  e-mail address  

to always accept messages from  mickiminner@msn.com  

 

 

POLIO EPICõS 
28TH ANNIVERSARY!  

 

Did you know that Polio Epic is now into our 

28
th

 year?  It is truly significant when a group 

such as ours has continued to grow and 

function so well for the past 28 years. 

Most certainly the success has been due to the 

many wonderful people who have been 

actively involved in the past leadership and 

those who are now members of the Board of 

Directors, as well as all of you who continue 

to support our dedication to polio survivors 

and their families, THANK YOU 

Wadleigh Grant 
Could you use up to $400.00 to help get the 

disabled help items you need? 

 

Polio Epic, Inc. is accepting applications within its 

membership for a one-time grant of financial 

assistance.  This program is made possible by a 

bequest Polio Epic received from Frank Wadleigh, 

a long time member and supporter of our efforts. 

The purpose of the program is to improve the 

quality of life for members, while supporting the 

overall mission of Polio Epic.  Reasons for 

requests can be as varied as the members making 

them, all are seriously considered 

Contact: Dave Marsh at 327-3252 or 

davidmarsh519@yahoo.com 

mailto:mickiminner@msn.com
http://www.polioepic.org/REVISED%20COPY%20OF%20Cover%20Letter%20_%20Application.pdf
mailto:davidmarsh519@yahoo.com

